
 THE GROVER NEWS 
 “FOR THE GROVE FAMILY, BY THE GROVE FAMILY” 

 

 
Gosh the time is flying here it is June already. This month starts the 

hurricane season.  The weather channel predicts 9 named storms (one has already 

arrived), 5 hurricanes and 1 category 3 or higher (hope this one doesn’t show up). 
Let’s pray that we don’t get one, but we need to prepare anyway.  I will have 

something more in newsletter. 

We had a wonderful time at the Meet & Greet. Cathy and the Office staff 
did a wonderful job getting all the food prepared and setting up. We had another 

full house of old and new residents. So Welcome to all the new residents. See 

more in the newsletter about the event. 
I would like to thank everyone who brought a dish and came to the 

Mother’s Day Brunch.  Also, to everyone who pitched in to help clean up. I 

would especially like to thank Bunny Ziska for helping to set up. 
Our Memorial Day Cook-out was a huge success with 91 people showing 

up. Our clubhouse was packed but the tables were arranged to accommodate 

everyone. The weather did turn out to be dry and several went outside to sit, eat, 
and listen to the music. See more in newsletter. 

The new phase is coming along nicely. Dirt is being hauled in and smaller 

pipes. In the Grove, new homes are being built and a few re-sales which are sold 
as quickly as they hit the market. We have so many people moving in we can’t 

keep up with their names, what street, and which house, but we will. Love to see 
new family moving in. 

The majority of our snowbirds have gone and a lot of permanent  resident’s 

are on trips, but we have a lot of new faces around. 
A lot of our activities during the day are to going to be cancelled for this 

month due to lack of participation and trips. There is always a lot to do in the 

summer months on the outside, swimming, beach, trips, working in yard, etc. 
Check in the activities section and the calendar if your event will be cancelled 

this month. 

For July we are working on having a Comedy Mystery Dinner, will let you 
know more next month. Also about having another Comedy night with Sminoff.  

Everyone have a good June and get ready for July and the 4
th
. 

 
Althia Fox, editor                       

 

 . 

JUNE 2015 HHAAPPPPYY  FFLLAAGG  DDAAYY  &&  FFAATTHHEERR’’SS  DDAAYY  



 

 

  
 Newsletter Information 

 

NOTE, any information to be placed in the newsletter, must be submitted 

between the 1
st
 and 15

th
 of every month prior to newsletter.  Please contact 

the editor (Althia Fox) at 943-6608, endym02@gmail.com, or drop off the 

information at 8490 Carriage Way, suggestion box or see your reporter in 

your zone.  

Suggestion Box         

 

Suggestion Box, located in the Clubhouse, is to be used to deposit:  

Suggestions, Newsletter info, Letters to the Committee, etc.  All letters must 

be signed and dated or they will not be honored. 

 

 

Office of The Grove 

 

Patrick Etheridge (Sales Manager)    Patty Etheridge (Office Manager) 

Jodie Sharp 

8647 Arlington Dr. Foley, Al 36535 

Phone: 251-971-1033   Fax:  251-971-1036   

After Hours 251-231-5454 

Attention: There is a slot in the mail room to where checks can be deposited 

after hour

mailto:endym02@gmail.com


 

 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

 

Barbara Orefice    910-690-9026   louorefice@att.net 

Barbara Shipley    943-5855  barbarashipley8@gmail.com  

Althia Fox     943-6608  endym02@gmail.com 

Lou Orefice     424-2240  louorefice@att.net 

Doug Corporal     597-3957  dougcorp@rocketmail.com 

Joanne Smith (Treasurer)   970-1862   dougjoanne/58@gmail.com  

 

WELCOME COMMITTEE 

                                      by Kathy Olewiler 
Our Meet and Greet was attended by about 60 residents anxious to 

welcome the new comers.  We welcomed a guest speaker, Sylvia, 
program director for Gulf Shores Senior Center. She gave us all calendars of 
their activities and asked us to complete a questionnaire to help them develop 
more programs for seniors.  Having our input will help them develop programs 
that seniors will attend. 
      A big thank you to Patty, Jodi, Debbie and Bettye for the wonderful 
appetizers they furnished. And thanks to Bunny and Angie for the 
brownies. We enjoyed firsts, seconds, thirds...... 
We were able to meet our newest residents and welcome them to the Grove 
family. As they stood to introduce themselves they all commented on how 
friendly the community is and how much they love being here.  So thank you 
for taking time to welcome your neighbors and make their first experience a 
positive one. 
     Again, thanks to those who attended and those who made the food that we 
so enjoyed. 
  
Your welcome committee 

 

mailto:louorefice@att.net
mailto:barbarashipley8@gmail.com
mailto:endym02@gmail.com
mailto:louorefice@att.net
mailto:campwme@yahoo.com
mailto:dougjoanne/58@gmail.com


 
   Joyce Roberts, Nieta & Jerel Devor                    Killer, Diane, Bunny, Bob 

 
Stan & Joan Leiser                                           Meleny, Mary, Susan 

 
  Killer, Olen Graves Assistant, Sylvia (Gulf Shores 

Senior Center), Kathy Olewiler 
                                                                   

 
Richard , Deborah, Gayle                                           Trying all that delicious food 



 

  NEW RESIDENTS  
 
 
 
May has been an exciting month to welcome new residents to the Grove.  

We have enjoyed meeting the newest members of our family.  If you haven't 
had a chance meet them take a moment to stop by and say "hi". 
  
Curtis and Michelle Stracener    Lot 163 
Donald and Joyce Roberts         Lot 81 
Lorraine Carvalho                        Lot 102 
Robert and Pat Hassler               Lot 133 
  
We look forward to welcoming more new residents in June. And thanks to 
everyone who has welcomed their new neighbors. 
  
Kathy and the Welcome Crew 
 

 

 

 

 

EMERGENCY  911  

CONTACT NUMBERS IN  

BALDWIN COUNTY 

 

Baldwin Co. Sheriff    972-6802   

Foley Police   952-4010 

Fire Dept. 911   Business  943-1266  

South Baldwin Hospital (Foley) 949-3400 

Hurricane Emergency Preparedness (AEMA) 205-280-2200 or 1-800-206-

0816 

Riviera Utilities Automated Power Outage 943-4999 

 

 



 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

The 2015 committee, (Barbara Orefice, Barbara Shipley, Althia Fox, Doug 

Corporaal meet on May 19. Lou Orefice was absent. We discussed our 

Memorial Day Cook-out. We are going to ask some of the past grill team if 

they could help. We will be putting a sign-up sheet in the clubhouse for 

attendance and anyone wishes to share a dish. Also putting the band on 

opposite side of porch and grills on other side. Discussed Father’s Day about 

having fish and starting at 2:00. For Birthday Bash at end of month having a 

birthday cake instead of pizza since attendance is down for the summer. For 

July 4
th

 checking on having barbeque butts. Next meeting June 23. 

 

IN MEMORIAN 

 

Daisy DeVelera  Lot 164 Carriage Way 

 

 “Our condolences to the family who lost a loved one.” 

 
SICK LIST 

Bob Blackmon is not feeling good, got that cough back 

Carl Nelson had back surgery but is now home and doing well 

Ronnie Traylor’s Mother has been sick 

“Get  Well Wishes to all” 

THANK YOU 

The food has been terrific,  thanks , unexpected , very nice 
wonderful people  we live with here. 

Strength is coming back, thanks again.  

 Carl 



 

BIRTHDAYS 

 

  

 Stan Lieser  6-10               Karole Moore  6-20 
 Deborah Whitus    6-12             Mary Abel  6-20 
Jacci Briggs  6-15   Carole Deer  6-21 
Charles Coad  6-17   Helen Doan  6-22 
Jack Dunn  6-17   Robin Mardis          6-22 
Carol Brownyard 6-18   Jim Wetherbee 6-23  
Sherry Harmon      6-18    Rich Flangan  6-24 
Debbie Dukes  6-19   Annie Dunn  6-26   
Don Fox   6-19   Bob Michaels    6-27 
Patricia Corporaal 6-19   Doug Flynn  6-28 
Jerry  Woods          6-19    Tom Fanarjian       6-29  
Jerry Harter  6-19   Shac Shackelford  6-29 
                                                                                                                   
 “Wishing you many more” 

 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
      

Micky & Jean Holloran  6-04 

Harold & Roberta Bonafield 6-08 

Roger & Charlene Quick  6-12  

Killer & Bobbie Kowalski  6-13 

Randy & Karen Kalin  6-16 

Alfred & Janice Coombe  6-17     

David & Frances Moss  6-25 

Bobby & Betty Beier   6-29 

“Congratulations to you both 



VISITS/VACATIONS/ETC. 

Many visitors have been seen in the Grove during Spring 

Break  

Randy and Karen Kalin sold their home on Carriage Way, 

but are not moving far away. They will be moving to the unit 

in back of them on Topaz when they complete up - grading 

the unit. 

Mike and Sharon Hamm returned to Indiana to surprise 

their granddaughter at her family college graduation party. 

She will soon be entering radiology school for 2 more years of 

education. Mike visited with his brother and an old girlfriend 

that he hadn't seen in over 50 years. 

Rose Jordan and Carol Deere left for a trip way down south 

to other countries. They will be horseback riding, hiking, zip 

lining, and other adventuresome activities . Unlike the TV 

show "Naked and Afraid", Rose and Carol will be clothed!   

Jack and Annie Dunn finally got to take their trip that the 

children had given them. 

Ben Sigman had his family and grandchildren down at 

different times. They got to go fishing, spending time, 

swimming, etc. 

Ben Sigman had a visit from his son, Mike, for his birthday. 

Had a birthday breakfast and dinner with family and 

friends. 

Ben Sigman went to Gatlingburg and stopped by his son’s in 

Atlanta and watched his grandchildren play ball. 

Ronnie & Bobbie Traylor have had a lot of friends and 

family down for a visit. Also going back to Louisiana to check 

on his mother who is sick.  

 



VISITS cont’d 

Stan and Joan Lieser had daughter and great grand 

daughter Harmony for a visit at the end of April from 

Ellijay, Ga. 

Stan and Joan Lieser had daughter Donna and friend Adele 

to visit from Tulsa, OK. They both enjoyed Karaoke, Ladies 

Luncheon and Mother’s Day Brunch.  

Stan & Joan Lieser had friends in from Oklahoma Adele 

Gruber and Lori Mitchell Peters for Memorial Day. 
 

 

ACTIVITIES 

 
A main Bulletin Board resides in the Club House.  A white Notice board 

greets you at the Club House entrance. Additional notices may be posted at 

the mail-box kiosk.   

 

 

HEARING TEST 

Cheryl Swainston with Belton Hearing was in the Clubhouse 

and Library on May 14
th

 between 8:30am to 11:30am giving 

hearing tests with 11 people coming by to have their hearing 

checked. The test was quite simple and Ms Swainston 

explained your hearing results with you. If you needed 

hearing aids she recommended coming to the office for more 

extensive test and show you the different styles. 
   



 

MOTHER’S DAY BRUNCH 

We had a wonderful Mother’s Day Brunch with so much 

food and a wonderful gathering of mother’s.  We had around 

40+ people to attend. The tables were decorated with pink 

tablecloths with small pots of flowers and a card for each 

mother or lady present as the table decoration. I would like 

to thank Bunny Ziska for helping arrange the room for this 

event. Everyone was talking, laughing, and having a good 

time. See picture below: 

 

 
 

 

 



MEMORIAL DAY COOK-OUT 

 

A wonderful time to remember our servicemen and women, past 

and present, who have/are fighting for our Freedom. Miney-one 

people came to enjoy hamburgers and hot dogs prepared by Doug 

Smith, Mike Hamm, Lou Orefice, Jack Hodson, and Curt Shipley. 

The ladies who set this up, Barbara Orefice, Barbara Shipley, and 

Althia Fox. Along with the meats we had baked beans and chips 

furnished by Patrick and Patty Etheridge and office. Also everyone 

else bring a dish to share like slaw, different salads, vegetables, 

cheeses and a delicious array of desserts.  A prayer was done by 

Sharon Goodwin and Barbara Orefice asked everyone who served 

to stand and everyone gave them a loud and long ovation for their 

service. They also were the first to be served. 

Music was performed by the “Two of Hearts” and a lot of people 

were sitting uner the trees and around the pool listening. I was so 

happy to see Marian Nall there to eat and listening to the music. 

Hope to see more of her. 

Thanks to everyone who helped set-up and clean-up. It was a great 

success. 

 

 

 
                     Everyone enjoying a great day 



 
Another group enjoying the music and nice weather 

 
“God Bless America” being sung by “Two of Hearts” and everyone 

standing and singing along. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BIG BREAKFAST 

3RD SATURDAY BETWEEN 8 & 9 A.M. 

Quite a few people showed up for our pancakes, sausage, spam, egg 

casserole, sausage gravy, biscuits, toast, orange juice and coffee. If 

you haven’t been to our breakfast we serve between 8:00 and 9:00 

a.m., so you can come after 8:00 and still enjoy breakfast. We may 

have something different this month, don’t know yet, see you at 

breakfast. 

 

COMEDY NIGHT 

Comedy night with Yakov Smirnoff was held on May 16 between 

6:00 to 8:00 pm with a lot of laughs and a few people getting up and 

telling a few jokes especially Joe Ziska telling them on Bunny Ziska. 

Later Red Skelton was on telling his jokes and skits. It was a 

wonderful night with popcorn and pretzels with people really 

enjoying themselves and have asked for it to be back. We hope 

Bunny Ziska will head this act up again for us in the near future. 

Thanks again Bunny. 

MORNING COFFEE  
Every morning at  7:00 a.m. 

Sit around, drink coffee, mingle, catch up on the latest news, new 

restaurant to eat, happening around Foley and surrounding areas, 

etc. Enjoy!! Please remember to clean up and turn coffee pot off. 

Thanks 
 

BIRTHDAY BASH 

Last Sunday in month at 5:00 pm 

For the Summer we are having a Birthday Cake instead of 

pizza and following will be the ice cream social. 



 

 
YARD OF THE MONTH 

April yard of the month was Julie and JC Smallwood, Lot 

137 and Danny and Pamela Romine, Lot 29 

May Yards of the Month were Chuck and Karen Payton, Lot 

22 and Roger and Sandra Tyer, Lot 44 

Please look for the Yard of the Month signs in the winners 

yard for each month. Your yards are beautiful. Good Job. 

 
Julie & JC Smallwood  Danny & Pamela Romine 

 
Roger & Sandra Tyer  Chuck & Karen Payton 



LINE DANCING  

Every other Thursday of the month at 1:30 p.m. Cancelled until Fall 

Would you like to learn some line dancing steps? Come join us 

and we will give you instructions and teach you the steps.  We 

only teach one dance at a time until the class is comfortable with 

it.  Hope to see you at the Clubhouse for some dancing.      

 

BONFIRE AT THE PAVILLION 

Every Thursday night at 5:00 pm 

The bonfire started back up on April 16 and will be every 

Thursday night at 5:00 with the weather permitting. Just 

check the bulletin board in the clubhouse and mail box 

board. 

Bring your lawn chair, beverage of your choosing, food if you 

like.  So come enjoy some relaxing and fun time around the 

fire, maybe even roast a weenie or marshmallow. 

 

 

POKER  
Every Wednesday & Saturday at 12:30 pm 

Come have some good clean fun with the guys.  Who have a 

great time sitting and talking while trying to outplay the other 

guy’s hand. 

Note:  We didn’t have enough interested in the tournament. 

Maybe in the winter we’ll try again. 



CHAIR EXERCISE 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday at 10:00 a.m. 

 

This exercise is for weight reduction, strength, & agility.  We 

have around 15 ladies who are coming and seeing results.  The 

exercise is contained to sitting in a chair and doing a non-

strenuous exercise for about 1 hour.  Everyone is welcome to 

attend including the men.  The more the merrier.  We have fun, 

so come join us at the Clubhouse.  

Note:  Cathy Olewiler and Dianne Pawlawski have continued 

the chair exercise and a lot of the ladies from water aerobics 

are attending. Great job ladies.  

 

WATER AEROBICS 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 

@ 9:00 A.M. 
Water aerobics started May 1

st
 with only 4 people braving the 

cool water. The water is much warmer now and we welcome 

everyone even the men. You can bring your own noodle & 

weights, but there are some at the pool that you can use.  The 

office has purchased a cd and a cd player/radio for our class.  The 

radio or cd player is hooked to the speakers at the pool. We are 

still working on the moves we have to make but we will work it 

out. We get through in time if you would also like to join the 

chair exercise. 



 POTLUCK 
Last Saturday of each month at 5:00 p.m. 

You never know what might be on the menu for this night.  So 

bring a dish to share and see if dinner fits your appetite. 

Note: (please note that we our always a month behind because 

newsletter goes out before potluck) For Pot luck several people 

came and brought a dish to share. 

 
BINGO 

Every 2
nd

 & 4
th

  Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 
Bring your nickels and join us for some fun.  We do a 3 game 

round with 3-4 rounds.  It will cost you a nickel a card and if you 

bingo you get the pot for that round (divided if more than one 

bingo’s). The last round is a cover all and the winner gets the 

whole pot.  So come join us for some fun.  
Note:  We have been having around 3-4 tables enjoying bingo. On the 

12th Joan & Stan’s daughter Donna and friend Adele were visiting and 

became some of our winners for the night. Said they had a lot of fun. 

26th- Boy that Kathy Carter was on a roll, winning 3 or 4, I lost count. 

And her table had several wins. Our biggest winner was Merv Olewiler 

who finally got a bingo since coming to bingo. Now that his unlucky 

streak is over maybe he’ll be winning more. Our cover all went to 3 

different winners. 

CANASTA  
Every night at 7:00 p.m. except on nights of other activities 

Several ladies and men meet at the clubhouse to play this card 

game.  If you don’t know how to play they will be glad to teach 

you. So come join them. 



TRIVIA  
Every 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. 

Come join us and bring your thinking cap.  Your playing against 

the other tables, so don’t say your answer to loud.  The questions 

can be from sports, music, movies, history, etc. We have changed 

the time for eating to 5:45 until 6:15 p.m. This gives time for the 

kitchen to be cleaned before trivia. See you at Trivia. 
Note: 5-5 Stew and Bean & Ham Soup with cornbread was served. 

Tom asked some good questions that night. Table 5 was the winner 

5-19 For trivia we had pizza, pound cake, and mini moon pies. Since 

Tom was out of town Linda Lawhorn asked the questions Table 1 was 

the winner for that night.  

POLISH POKER 

4
TH

 Thursday of each month at 6:00 pm 

 

This is a game to have your laughing box ready for some great 

laughs and fun.  If you don’t know how to play it’s easy to learn 

and they will teach you.  Don’t forget your nickels. 

 

               ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
Every Sunday at 6:00 p.m. 

If you enjoy ice cream and like mingling, come join in.  Note:  

Several enjoy the ice cream and toppings every Sunday 

at6:00pm. There is a donation basket to cover the buying of ice 

cream and toppings. 



KARAOKE  
Second Saturday at 6:00 p.m. 

If you like to sing, would prefer to sing along or just sit and listen 

then come to karaoke. Sometimes we have a performance by Pat 

Brehm that everyone has been enjoying.  You need to come and 

see for yourself. 
Note: We had Stan & Joan’s daughter Donna and her friend Adele to 

join us for some singing. Don Fox sang several songs along with 

Donna, Adele, Stan, Pat, and Doug. Everyone else sings along (my 

way of singing). Don played YMCA and everyone got up and joined in. 

She you in June, 

 
Don Fox playing the music                        Gayle Sutton-Bunny Ziska-Pat Brehm enjoying 

 
Doug singing w/Kathy Carter-Linda Reedy-Margery Sanders   Jim & Annie Bethune-Adele-Stan & Joan Lieser-Donna 



HAPPY HOUR 

First Friday of each month at 5:00 p.m.  

Bring appetizers or snacks to share, along with the beverage of 

your choice. Enjoy relaxing, meeting new residents, catching up 

on the news, new places to go, etc.  In other words ENJOY. 

Note: Happy hour as usual was very nice with everyone talking 

about everything, laughing and just socializing with everyone.  

The appetizer’s everyone brought were very good and tasty. So 

all the newcomer’s come join us. It’s a BYOB and bring an 

appetizer to share. June 6 is this month’s Happy Hour. 

 

 
Sitting around talking, laughing, eating, enjoying beverage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CRAFTY NEWS  

 

Last month our crafty craft by Karole Moore  showed us how to 

make salt or sugar hand scrub and to make a tag for it. This craft 

was so easy and makes your hands feel so soft. This is what you 

pay a lot of money for in different locations. See picture below of 

everyone who made this wonderful scrub. Thank you Karole. 

 

 

This month there will be no craft as Karole and the other 

crafters will be gone. So next month we will be looking 

forward to our craft project. 

 



BUNKO CLUB 

1st Thursday of Month @ 1:30  

CANCELLED JUNE & JULY 

Bunko is played in the clubhouse at 1:30pm and the cost is $3. 

The awards are as follow: Most Bongo’s 50% - Most wins 30% - 

Most losses 10% - name out of hat 10%. See you there. 

Note: Bunko is being enjoyed by all who come. You get a little 

exercise with moving from table to table. The time passes so fast 

when you’re having fun.  

NOTE:  On 5/7 are winners were: Bunko– Meleny Cole, Wins-

Carole Deer, Losses - Pat Brehm, Drawing–Bunny Ziska 

 

 
Bunny Ziska-Meleny Cole-Carole Deer-Pat Brehm 

On 5/21 are winners were: Bunko with 4 – Barbara Sorge, 

Winns with 11 – Dorothy Pulshis and Sharon Hamm 

splitting, Losses with 20 Althia Fox. 

See you in August. 

 

 

 

 

 



 LADIES LUNCHEON 
Second Tuesday meet in Clubhouse at 11 a.m. 

By Jeanne Pingleton 

   
What a fun time the ladies had at GILBEY’S Seafood Restaurant THE 

FOOD WAS GREAT. We had two guests Joan and Stan's  daughter, Donna 

and her lady friend, Adele from OK. Also we had a new Grover, she lives on 

Sapphire. She said she’ll be coming again. We toasted our first year going to 

lunch as a group, Some of our ladies toasted with their $1 Martini’s. They 

said they sure were good. You ladies who haven't went with us sure are 

missing out on a good time. We have named a few places to choose from and 

everyone decided to go to Mikado's. We had a very nice group and hope to 

have  more next  month. Thank each and everyone of you for going to lunch 

with us. You are the  ladies’ that  make me enjoy this   Thank you for  one 

year of fun.  God Bless. See you next month.      

 

Jeanne Pingleton   

 

 
 The ladies enjoying conversation and $1 

martini’s                                               



MEN’S BREAKFAST AND LUNCHEON 
Breakfast 1

st
 & 3rd Thursday  at 7:45 a.m. 

Luncheon 2
nd

 Tuesday at 11:10 a.m. 

Curt Shipley 

Our luncheon was held at the Gulf Coast Bowling Lane. I have in the past 

had a great experience, but this time our waiter was not the greatest. Our 

orders were mixed up, but the food was good. We personally went back and 

had great food and service. 

On the 14
th

 we wen t to Biscuit King and as usual the food was great. A great 

breakfast place. 

On the 26
th

 we went to Farmer’s Deli for another great breakfast and a lot of 

us take our own silverware (plastic doesn’t cut good ). 

Our men love our breakfast places. Hope to see a lot of new people who have 

moved in taking part in our luncheon and breakfast.  See our signup sheets 

in the clubhouse. 

This month we will be going to The Diner for our lunch. For breakfast we’ll 

be going on 11
th

 to Magnolia Blossom and 25
th

 to Foley Coffee House. 

On the 19
th

 we will be having our 1
st
 annual Women’s & Men’s breakfast at 

the Biscuit King at 7:45 am. 

 

 
 

The men enjoying their breakfast at Farmer’s Deli 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

              * NOTES*  

 

Free Concert at Point Clear, 6/14 
My brother and I, a professional harp/violin team on the Gulf Coast, will be 
giving a concert on June 14th at 4:00 p.m. in the beautiful venue, St. Francis at 
the Point (Scenic Highway 98, Point Clear, AL).  This concert is free and open to 
the public, and is only about 20 miles from The Grove, so we wanted to be sure 
to invite residents there to participate in this fun afternoon! 
     
           The program will last about an hour, and besides telling stories about 
the music and explaining how the harp and violin work, we will be playing lots 
of music the resident swill know, like "Nearer My God", "Gypsy Fantasy", "He's 
Got the Whole World", and "Love's Old Sweet Song" on the harp, violin, organ, 
piano and voice.  I know that the residents would love the program, so really 
appreciate your help in passing the word on!  I also attached a copy of our 
concert poster to this e-mail in case it is helpful to you, and more information 
can be found on our website: atkinsonduo.com. 
 

 

DONATION BASKET 

 

On the special occasions (ie: trivia, breakfast, pizza, etc.) 

when the Social Committee has food the donation basket is 

set out.  This money is to cover the cost of the food that is 

prepared and to provide us with money for future events for 

you.  Just to clarify for some, your money for your lot rent 

does not cover the events that the Social Committee has. So 

please make a donation when you eat. Thank you. 

http://atkinsonduo.com/


RECYCLE CAN 

There is a recycle can located between clubhouse and pool for 

aluminum only, if anyone would like to recycle. Please have 

your cans rinsed out before placing in can 
 

STOP SIGNS AND SPEED LIMIT 

Just a reminder with the warm weather there will be more 

golf carts, walkers and bike riders on the streets.  So please 

watch your speed and the stop signs. 

 

GARBAGE PICK-UP Every Monday Afternoon 

 Please have can ready for pick-up at side of driveway. If 

possible please put your can and/or trash out on Monday.  

We have a lot of potential lookers driving thru on week-ends 

and it would look more presentable if they didn’t see the 

trash by the curb. Thank you. 

 

LAWNS MOWED  Every Tuesday  

The grass mowers have started so please have items in way of 

mowers picked up. 

GATES 

CLOSE AT 5:30 PM AND RE-OPENS AT 6:00 AM.  

YOU WILL NEED YOUR PASS CARD TO RE-ENTER 

WHICH OFFICE PROVIDES TO YOU 

 

ANIMAL OWNERS 

Please pick up your pets waste and discard even on walking 

trail. No one wants to step or run over it.  Thank you  

 

 



 THE GROVE RESIDENTS DIRECTORY 

 

  

The price of the new directories are $3.00 each.  We would 

like to thank everyone who has purchased the new 

directories. There are a lot of new residents and if you 

haven’t gotten one please contact Althia Fox at 251-943-6608 

or Barbara Orefice at 18233 Millspring to purchase. 

 

HURRICANE PREPARENESS 

 
Recommended Items to Include in a Basic 

Emergency Supply Kit:  

1.Water, one gallon of water per person per day for at 

least three days, for drinking and sanitation Food, at 

least a three-day supply of non-perishable food  

2.Battery-powered or hand crank radio and a NOAA 

Weather Radio with tone alert and extra batteries for 

both  

3.Flashlight and extra batteries  

4.First aid kit  

5.Whistle to signal for help  

6.Dust mask, to help filter contaminated air and 

plastic sheeting and duct tape to shelter-in-place  

7.Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties for 

personal sanitation Wrench or pliers to turn off 

utilities  

8.Can opener for food (if kit contains canned food)  

9.Local maps 

 

 

 



Additional Items to Consider Adding to an 

Emergency Supply Kit:  

 

1.Prescription medications and glasses Infant formula 

and diapers  

2.Pet food and extra water for your pet  

3.Important family documents such as copies of 

insurance policies, identification and bank account 

records in a waterproof, portable container  

4.Cash or traveler’s checks and change  

5.Emergency reference material such as a first aid 

book or information Sleeping bag or warm blanket for 
each person.  
6.Complete change of clothing including a long sleeved 

shirt, long pants and sturdy shoes. Consider 

additional clothing if you live in a cold-weather 

climate.  

7.Household chlorine bleach and medicine dropper – 

When diluted nine parts water to one part bleach, 

bleach can be used as a disinfectant. Or in an 

emergency, you can use it to treat water by using 16 

drops of regular household liquid bleach per gallon of 

water. Do not use scented, color safe or bleaches with 

added cleaners.  

8.Fire Extinguisher  

9.Matches in a waterproof container  

10.Feminine supplies and personal hygiene items  

11.Mess kits, paper cups, plates and plastic utensils, 

paper towels Paper and pencil Books, games, puzzles or 

other activities for children 

  



 

CLASSIFIED 

 
Mary Kay  

Linda Royal                                         Bridge players needed 

770-366-157                                          Sharon 

 lroyal7@marykay.com                       770-842-3041 

   

Palm Tree Trimming                                                             

251-600-9955 Foley Public Library  

251-600-9956 Notary services 

251-600-9957 943-7665 (verify hours & price) 

HOME:  251-955-1171                      

  

House Cleaning  

Carol Lot 157 

334-328-9740 

     

Elk Cookbook for Sale   Gutters cleaned or  

5$        housewashing 

Barb Shipley     Call Doug Corporaal 

943-5855      597-3957 

 

If anyone would like to put an ad in the newsletter please contact 

me or email endym02@gmail.com   

 

mailto:endym02@gmail.com


EVENTS AROUND THE AREA 
FOLEY – ROBERTSDALE – LOXLEY – FAIRHOPE 

 

06/02/2015 • 11:00 AM - 4:00 PM Foley Community Blood Drive Foley Civic Center 

06/02/2015 • 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Tuesday Evening Civil War Twilight Tours at Fort 

Morgan Fort Morgan 

06/04/2015 • 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM Fish Fry at St. Peter’s Episcopal Church in Bon Secour 

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church 

06/05/2015 • 6:00 PM - 9:30 PM Music and a Movie in the Park Heritage Park 

06/05/2015 • 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM Heritage Park Marketplace Heritage Park 

06/05/2015 • 11:00 AM - 11:00 PM Annual Illuminating Autism Fun-raiser at Pirate’s 

Cove Pirate’s Cove Marina & Restaurant 

06/05/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/06/2015 • 11:00 AM - 11:00 PM Annual Illuminating Autism Fun-raiser at Pirate’s 

Cove Pirate’s Cove Marina & Restaurant 

06/06/2015 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 
Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 

06/06/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

7/7/2015 11:00 – 2:00pm Camp Dixie Chicken Dinner Alberta, Al 

06/07/2015 • 11:00 AM - 11:00 PM Annual Illuminating Autism Fun-raiser at Pirate’s 

Cove Pirate’s Cove Marina & Restaurant 

06/07/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/09/2015 • 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Tuesday Evening Civil War Twilight Tours at Fort 

Morgan Fort Morgan 

06/09/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/10/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/10/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/12/2015 • 6:00 PM - 9:30 PM Music and a Movie in the Park Heritage Park 

06/12/2015 • 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM Heritage Park Marketplace Heritage Park 

06/12/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/13/2015 • 10:00 AM - 11:00 AM Baldwin County Genealogical Society Monthly 

Meeting Foley Public Library Upstairs Meeting Room 

06/13/2015 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermans Market 

Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 

06/13/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 



06/13/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of FireSouth 

Baldwin Community Theater 

06/16/2015 • 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Tuesday Evening Civil War Twilight Tours at Fort 

Morgan Fort Morgan 

06/16/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/16/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/16/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/19/2015 • 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 3rd Friday Art Walk 4-Elements 

06/19/2015 • 6:00 PM - 9:30 PM Music and a Movie in the Park Heritage Park 

06/19/2015 • 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM Heritage Park Marketplace Heritage Park 

06/19/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/20/2015 • 2:00 PM - 5:00 PM Holmes Babies’ Birthday Party Holmes Medical Museum 

06/20/2015 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PMCoastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 

Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 

06/20/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/20/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/23/2015 • 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Tuesday Evening Civil War Twilight Tours at Fort 

Morgan Fort Morgan 

06/23/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/23/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/24/2015 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM SNAP Enrollment Fair for Seniors Foley Civic Center 

06/25/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/25/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/27/2015 • 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 

Coastal Alabama Farmers and Fishermens Market 

06/27/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/27/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire 

South Baldwin Community Theater 

06/30/2015 • 7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Tuesday Evening Civil War Twilight Tours at Fort 

MorganFort Morgan 

06/30/2015 • 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Summertide Theatre presents: Ring of Fire South 

Baldwin Community Theater 



 

   

BILIOXI CASINOS ENTERTAINMENT 
6/05/15 8:00 pm  Arsenio Hall    IP Casino  

6/05/15 8:00 pm Jamey Johnson  Hard Rock Casino 

6/06/15  8:00 pm Bag of Donuts  Golden Nugget 

6/06/15  7:00 pm Collective Soul  Harrah’s 

6/09/15  7:00 pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/10/15 7:00 pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/11/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/12/15 8:00 pm The Molly Ringwalds Beau Rivage 

6/13/15 3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/13/15 8:00 pm Happy Together Tour IP Casino 

6/13/15 8:00 pm Ray Stevens   Island View Gulfport 

6/14/15 3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/15/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/16/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/17/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/18/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/19/15 8:00 pm Whitesnake   Hard Rock 

6/19/15 3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/20/15 8:00 pm The Oak Ridge Boys Golden Nugget 

6/20/15      3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/21/15 3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/22/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/23/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/24/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/25/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/26/15   8:00pm- Great Escape - A Tribute To Journey-Hard Rock 

6/26/15 8:00pm  Scotty McCreery  Beau Rivage 

6/27/15 3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/27/15 8:00pm  Jefferson Starship  Island View Gulfport 

6/27/15 8:00pm  Mr. Warmth: Ron Rickles-IP Casino 

6/28/15 3 & 7pm Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/29/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

6/30/15 7:00pm  Yaye    Beau Rivage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

GOLFERS  
 

          
A special for the The Grove golfers:  18 holes with cart for $43.00 at the  

Glenlakes Golf Club 

9530 Clubhouse Dr, Foley, AL 36535-9326   

 (251) 955-1220 

 

 



 

THE GROVE REPORTERS 

I still need 2 reporters in  zones 2 & 3 to report any sickness, 

deaths, births, visits, vacations, etc, each month 

The reporters are:  zone 1 – Debbie Adams , zone 2 - . zone 3 -  

zone 4- Ellen Gelback, zone 5 – Stan Lieser, zone 6 – Carol Deere, 

zone 7 – Dianne Pawlawski , zone 8 – Sharon Hamm .  

 If you have any information please give to the reporter in your 

zone. Also, please tell me or the reporter if  you don’t want 

anything published. See map below.  Thank you. 

 

 
 



Please see the below map for directions around Baldwin County 

 

 

 

 


